SNC student found safe

Sierra Nevada College student Dianne Thacher, who had been
reported missing days ago after traveling to Santa Barbara,
has been found.

She is back in Incline Village.

The Washoe County Sheriff’s Office has confirmed that she 1is
safe, not injured and that there was no foul play associated
with her disappearance.

Deputies said Thacher allegedly met a male acquaintance from
Lompoc when her vehicle received a flat tire. Her cell phone
battery died shortly afterward. Thacher reportedly stayed with
the male acquaintance for several days at various locations in
Santa Barbara County. When she left to return home, he saw the
media coverage indicating that she was a missing person and
contacted the sheriff’s office.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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